
CITY OF CHICAGO HEIGHTS 

Village of Thornton 
Attn: Hon. Joseph Pisarzewski 
115 East Margaret Street 
Thornton IL 604 73 

CORPORATION COUNSEL 

THOMAS "Tj" SOMER 

January 29, 2025 

Re: Chicago Heights/Thornton Water Purchase/Sales Agreement 
Notice of CPI Increase to water delivery rate. 

Dear Mayor Pisarzewski, 

Please accept this correspondence as notice under section 502 of the above 
captioned Water Sales Agreement that the City will be applying the 2024 CPI increase of 
2.9% and the 2023 CPI increase of 3.4% to the current "Delivery Rate" of $1.26 for water 
sales to the Village. The application of the new CPI's will result in a new "Delivery Rate" of 
$1.34 per 1000 gallons of water delivered. Accordingly, the new "Total Base Rate" shall 
increase from $5.40 to $5.48/1000 gallons. Said increase shall be effective for water 
delivered after March 1, 2025 in order to comply with the Agreements thirty day notice 
provision. 

I have enclosed the Department of Labor statistical printout for the CPI 
determination for your review. Please contact me with any questions or concerns. 

Very truly yours. 
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